

Louis M. Marinaro President Imarinaro@nabetlocal11.org

March 6, 2020

## **BULLETIN – CORONAVIRUS SITUATION**

Dear NABET/NBC Sisters and Brothers,

Understandably there is a great deal of stress and anxiety surrounding the coronavirus situation. The health of our membership is the Union's top priority. I have been in touch with NBC Labor Relations and I can report back to you that the Company is taking this situation extremely seriously. The Company will be keeping you updated on the situation through the NBCU Alerts Notification System. A memo from the Company was sent out last evening about this process.

In addition to the obvious health concerns, many of our members are curious as to how the work schedule may be impacted if the CDC or other government agency were to require people to stay home from work. At this point in time we do not have an answer. Both the Union and the Company will keep you updated and informed on this issue.

On our website **nabetlocal11.org**, we have posted a video which will hopefully give our members a clearer understanding of the coronavirus and a fact sheet with ways to reduce the spread of germs. We hope you will find this information useful.

Fraternally,

Louis M. Marinaro

NABET-CWA Vice President

NABET-CWA Local 11 President

cd/opeiu153:fl-cio